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WEST HESLERTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Head: Rachel Wells B.A.(Hons)Q.T.S. NPQH 
High Street, West Heslerton, Malton, North Yorkshire. YO17 8RD 
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www.westheslertonschool.co.uk 

“Children are at the centre of all we do.” 

NEWSLETTER July 8th 2022 
This newsletter is published weekly on the school website. www.westheslertonschool.co.uk 
 

 
 

  
 
 
  
                
  
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
  
  
 
  

 
 
    
  
  
  
 
  

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COVID 
DfE guidance states: Children and young people with 
COVID-19 should not attend their education setting while 
they are infectious, minimum 3 days.  
If you are at all unsure, please contact school and we'll 
do our best to help you.  
 

FRIENDS OF SCHOOL 
Thank you to all who joined us for the Friends’ meeting 
this week. 
Friends have organised a fund raiser at the play 
afternoon and evening on Friday, July 15th. It will be 
possible to buy a lucky square for £2 with the prize of a 
high tech electronic tablet.  
Refreshments will be provided by Friends and donations 
of baking would be appreciated. Please bring these to 
school by Thursday, July 14th. 
As the money raised is for Friends of School, payment will 
be by cash. 

 
 
 

UNIFORM SWAP 
Friends of School plan to run a uniform swap stall at the 
upcoming sports day. 
With the cost of living rising hugely, we are trying to find 
ways to make it a little easier on everyone - this is where 
the Uniform Swap Stop comes in. 
Parents can bring/donate uniform to the stall - items can 
be all things to support the children through school: 
uniform, bags, swimming kits, wellies, forest school kit 
and footwear etc. 
For each item a parent donates, they can take that 
number of items. If a parent donates 5 items, they are 
welcome to take 5 items.  If a parent has nothing to 
swap it would be expected for a cash donation to be 
made.  Any funds raised will be used to buy resources 
for the school. At present, school would benefit from 
spare knickers, pants and socks for school stocks for 
accidents. 
We will be setting up with a gazebo, table and maybe a 
little bunting to make it look inviting at sports day. 
Please have a sort through at home and see if there are 

items that others could benefit from. 

 

DIARY DATES 
Monday, July 11th Start of play week 
Friday, July 15th Play performances, 1.30pm and 

6pm for Farthing Wood and 
Keeper Wood. 

Monday, July 18th Sports afternoon 
Wednesday, July 20th Reserve sports afternoon 
Thursday, July 21st Leavers’ service at church, 

Leavers’ activity day. Leavers’ 
lunch. 

Friday, July 22nd School closes for the summer. 
 
These are some of the dates we know. There may  
be changes and additions to these as the term 
progresses. Please check the school website for  
details http://www.heslerton.n-yorks.sch.uk  
 
 
 

LEAVERS EVENTS 
Thank you to the Friends of School who have organised 
the Leavers Hoodies for Year 6 pupils. 
We will have a day of Leavers celebrations for the whole 
school on Thursday 21st July (before the last day of term 
on Friday 22nd). 
 
Leavers’ Service 
9:30-10:15 approx - Leavers service at All Saints' Church, 
West Heslerton. Open to all family members of pupils at 
school, please join us if you are able. 
Pupils’ celebrations at school 
Pupils return to school for a day of bouncy castles, games 
on the field and playground activities. 
Leavers lunch, chosen by year 6, of sausage in a bun, 
chips with salad and an ice cream cone. 
All pupils from any age group are able to have this meal, 
please book on the day in the normal way. 
During the playground activities, we will have an artist, 
offering each child a piece of airbrush tattoo art. This 
doesn’t smudge or stain clothing/bouncy castles etc, and 
is waterproof for a couple of days. Please return the slip 
attached to give permission for your child to have this 
done or decline this invitation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPORTS DAY 
Monday 18th July. Please bring blankets to sit on and cash 
for refreshments (refreshments provided for all school 
pupils). Children need a sun hat and sun cream and P.E. 
kit. Photos may be taken for personal use. 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

We will be starting pre-season training in mid-

August. 

 

  

 

Training is Saturday mornings and matches in the 

Scarborough league take place on a Sunday 

morning. 

 

  

 

Players must be in academic year 3 as of 

September 2022. 

 

P.E. 
In September, we will be continuing to wear P.E. kits to 
school on P.E. days. This gives us maximum time for sports 
each session. 
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BADGER WOOD 
Making music in the mud kitchen, using spoons to bang 
the pans.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Tennis skills. 
 

KEEPER WOOD 
Gymnastics. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tennis 
Tennis 
 

 

FARTHING WOOD 
Matty from Malton Community Sports Centre led us in 
a lawn tennis session, giving us a taste of Wimbledon! 
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FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
With many families facing financial hardship as the cost of living increases, NYCC are doing all that they can to ensure 
that every family that is eligible to claim Free School Meals (FSM) for their child is benefiting from this additional help. 
With this in mind they have made it easier for parents to apply for a free school meal. 
The new application process means that all applications are now made electronically. In just a few steps parents will 
receive an almost instant decision on whether their application has been successful. All children are eligible for free 
school meals if they’re in reception class; year 1; or year 2. but we still ask that you apply using this form to prevent 
your child's school missing out on additional funding. 

 
The new application process is now live and can be accessed immediately 
here: https://fisportal.northyorks.gov.uk/Synergy/SynergyWeb/ 
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ENCLOSED 
Please find enclosed: 

- After School Club booking form for 
September. 

- Permission slip for face painting. 
- Your child’s school report 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

We will be starting pre-season training in mid-

August. 

 

  

YEAR 6 LEAVERS LUNCH 
The menu on Thursday 21st July, chosen by Year 6 will 
be; sausage in a bun, chips with salad and an ice cream 
cone. 

 

EAST BARNBY 
East Barnby payments can now be made on Parent 
Pay. Many thanks. 
 

 

FOODBANK 
School is an agent for the food bank, enabling us to give 
vouchers for food. These are provided confidentially, 
please contact Mrs Wells to discuss if this may help 
you. 
 

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 
Children are invited to discover the amazing science 
& innovation behind the world around them as part 
of this year’s Summer Reading Challenge with the 
theme Gadgeteers. North Yorkshire libraries and the 
Reading Agency is running the challenge for children 
aged 4 to 11, encouraging them to read six library 
books over the summer holiday period. Gadgeteers 
aims to show children that science is all around 
them, and helps them with whatever they love 
doing. 

To take part children need to sign up at their nearest 
library where they will be given a colourful fold out 
poster showing the setting for this year’s Challenge - 
an imaginary community centre. As they read their 
chosen books, they will receive stickers (some 
scratch & sniff!) and can use them to help the 
Gadgeteers come up with great inventions for an 
amazing summer party at the centre. There are more 
free incentives to collect along the way and those 
who complete the Challenge will receive a medal 
and a certificate to celebrate their achievement. 
Children can choose from a vast range of books at 
the library or download them as an eBook from the 
catalogue. There are loads of fantastic new books 
about science and inventions but they can choose 
any six library books to count towards the challenge. 

There will also be lots of great events in NYCC 
libraries throughout the summer, including junk 
modelling, Lego sessions, science workshops, art and 
craft sessions, storytelling and theatre performances 
to name but a few! Look out for more details in 
libraries and on local library Facebook pages. 

This year's Reading Challenge starts on Saturday 
16th July and finishes on Saturday 10thSeptember 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AFTER SCHOOL CHILDCARE CLUB 
Please see attached a booking form for the after school 
childcare club for the autumn term. The Governors 
agreed last night to continue the free voucher scheme. 
Please indicate on the booking form when you would 
like to have a free session. Please note there is a slight 
increase in costs, £8.50 for 2 hours, £5.50 for 1 hour. 
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